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To  
Subject: Freedom of Information Response  
Importance: Normal
Sensitivity: None

 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request dated ​​​​17th March 2025 for information about future black bin
collections. Please find below City of Doncaster Council’s responses to the questions you have raised.
 
Question 1: Does the council have any plans to implement a four weekly black bin collection ? If the answer is
no, please ignore question 2.
 
Response: The City of Doncaster Council does not have any plans to implement a four weekly black bin
collection.
 
Question 2: What date can we expect this change to happen ?
 
Response: Not applicable.
 
I hope that this information is useful to you.
 
City of Doncaster Council estimates that it has cost £49.00 to respond to this request for information.
 
Reviewing any decisions made:
 
 If you are not happy with this reply you can ask us to review our response. To do this write to us within 40 working
days of receiving your response at the address below or email FOIAppeals@doncaster.gov.uk 
 
If you do not agree with the review decision you can apply to the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) for a
decision about our compliance or otherwise with the Freedom of Information legislation. Contact details for the
ICO are: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9
5AF. www.ico.org.uk Telephone 0303 123 1113. 
 
Yours sincerely,
Sophie
 
Sophie Ormshaw
 
Information Governance Officer
Information Governance Team
Corporate Resources
City of Doncaster Council
Civic Offic
Waterdale
Doncaster
DN1 3BU

mailto:FOIAppeals@doncaster.gov.uk
http://www.ico.org.uk/


 
Phone: 01302 735326
E-mail: sophie.ormshaw@doncaster.gov.uk
Web: http://www.doncaster.gov.uk/
 
Please treat the content of this e-mail as confidential. If you have received this e-mail and it is not addressed to you
please accept my apologies and inform me as soon as possible.
 
 
 

 
Sent: Monday, March 17, 2025 6:43 PM
To: Freedom of Information Requests <FOI.Requests@doncaster.gov.uk>
Subject: Black Bin Collections
 
D e a r  S ir / M a d a m ,  I  w o u ld  lik e  t o  r e q u e s t  s o m e  s im p le  in f o r m a t io n  r e g a r d in g  f u t u r e  b la c k  b in  c o lle c t io n s .  1 )  D o e s  t h e  c o u n c il h a v e  a n y  p la n s  t o  im p le m e n t  a  f o u r  w e e k ly  b la c k  b in  c o lle c t io n  ?  I f  t h e  a n s w

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization. Allow sender
s o p h o s p s m a r t b a n n e r e n d

Dear Sir/Madam,
I would like to request some simple information regarding future black bin collections.
1) Does the council have any plans to implement a four weekly black bin collection ?
If the answer is no, please ignore question 2.
2) What date can we expect this change to happen ?
 
Kind Regards
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